

NEWSLETTER



Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to the last newsletter of this academic year. First and foremost, I would like to thank all our children for all their hard work and **resilience** throughout the year. They have been the epitome of our school values, with the **respect** that have shown to each other and all the adults in school. In addition, they have also worked hard to show how well they can use their **teamwork** skills to support each other and their learning. Thank you also for all your support throughout the year, from getting the children to school with all they need for the day, coming in to read with your child in school and attending all the children's performances, celebrations of their work and school fundraising events. A final thank you goes to all our



dedicated staff, without whom none of the above would be possible. It has been such a pleasure leading our Copnor Community through another fantastic academic year! Now we all need a rest to ready ourselves for September.

Next Week

Date	Event
21st July	Year 6 – Leaver's BBQ
22 nd	Last day of term
	23 rd July – 2 nd September – School Closed Summer Holidays
3 rd September	1st day of Autumn Term

A huge thank you to our School Council 24/25



We would just like to take a moment to say a huge thank you to all of this year's School Councillors and their Deputies. You have all worked incredibly hard over the past year to support your school in many different ways. In particular, we were really proud of your work creating our new friendship benches and for all your help promoting the Michael Recycle collection for the Salvation Army. You have

worked fantastically well as a team, sharing your ideas and being generally lovely! Thank you!









Fantastic Formula 1 Trip

This week our Year 5 and 6 pupils had the incredible opportunity to visit the Williams F1 headquarters in Oxford— and it was a day packed with learning, innovation, and excitement!

The visit began with a hands-on STEM workshop, where students became engineers for the morning. Tasked with designing and building their own Formula 1 nose cones, they explored the principles of aerodynamics, structure, and problem-solving. It was a brilliant way to apply classroom knowledge to a real-world engineering challenge — and the creativity on display was fantastic!

Next, pupils took a deep dive into the world of motorsport history with a tour of the Williams F1 museum. They came face to face with legendary race cars and discovered how technology and teamwork have shaped the sport over the decades.

Finally, the day finished on a high-speed note with the SIM driving experience. Pupils strapped into a simulator and raced around virtual circuits, gaining a driver's-eye view of what it takes to compete at the highest level. One pupil said, "It was the best day — experiencing what an F1 driver experiences was the best part!"

Throughout the day, our pupils were exceptionally well-behaved, showing curiosity, enthusiasm, and respect at every stage. They represented the school brilliantly and clearly loved every moment of the experience.

A huge thank you to the team at Williams F1 for inspiring the next generation of engineers, drivers, and innovators!







REMINDER - School Meal Price Increase - September 2025

We have been informed that the price of a child's school meal will be increasing to £2.86 from **September 2025**.



Attendance Cup

This week's winning house is:

	Mary Rose	Victory	Alliance	Warrior
KS1	97.50%	99.80%	96.00%	90.25%
KS2	92.25%	94.75%	94.90%	95.10%

Congratulations to Victory in KS1 and Warrior in KS2 who have won this week's house cup.

House Points

This week's winning house is:

	Mary Rose	Victory	Alliance	Warrior
This week	141	192	58	183
Total	1860	1926	1340	1730

Congratulations to Victory who collected the most house points this week.

A huge congratulations to **Victory** who are also the termly winners! Their House Party will take place on Monday 21st July.

Booksy Bear Winners



The KS1 class with the most children who have read 4 times or more at home is **Steadman Class**!

They will keep Booksy Bear in their book corner this week.

Well done, Steadman Class!

Golden Child



I am delighted to share the names of this week's Golden Children they are:

Year Group	Class	Golden Child
EYFS	Rosen	Jude
	Hart	Nelly
	Donaldson	Amora
	Adeola	Riya
1	Field	Rosabella
	Gravett	Alexandra
	Steadman	Freya
2	Simmonds	Liberty-Rose
	Jenkins	Phoebe
	Adele	Orla
3	Sheeran	Harlan
	Murs	Ruby
	Thompson	Ibas
4	Rickman	Mason
	Elba	Elias
	Peake	Flavius-Andrei
5	Hawking	Amber
	Franklin	James
6	Hussain	Theodore
	Roots	Willow
	Berry	Billy

All the children have been recognised as someone who embraces challenges.

Summer Fayre Success and a cautionary tale!

Thank you to all of you that attended our Summer Fayre on Tuesday afternoon, it was a resounding success. Lots of fun was had and lots of money was raised for our school. The PTA are incredibly pleased to announce that we raised a huge £1027 for the school. As always, the money will be used in a way to support your child's learning experience here at Copnor Primary School. Thank you once again for your support with this event.



Congratulations to our giant panda winner! Plus a little note from Jellyroll's new family!

Dear Mr. Andrews,

Firstly, thank you for your sincere apologies regarding our new housemate. As it was, I actively discouraged my children from participating in the "guess the name of the teddy" game. Given its size and eyes, I was concerned about bringing the prodigious panda home.



However, my plan was thwarted when my daughter, Maisie, employed a cunning and persuasive approach to her father. My back was turned, but I should have anticipated this move; it is one I have come to know. I do not blame Jesse; history has proven his vulnerabilities. I should have known better.

Alas, it appears fate was against me, and whatever actions I took to avoid it, Maisie was destined to have her beloved companion and me my nemesis, my reminder of what could have been, my second look in the night - is that an intruder? No, it's a life-sized, stuffed Ailuropoda melanoleuca (giant panda).

I have learned from this experience and recognise that mistakes can occur. While I am deeply regretful about the situation, I appreciate your apology.

Attached, you will find the image you requested, along with additional imagery that captures Maisie's excitement and joy. Publish the evidence if you will. Let the newsletter serve as a cautionary tale for all parents, underscoring the potential consequences of negligence and inattention.

I would like it noted that the look of unapologetic joy on your face, when handing Jellyroll to my daughter, did not go unnoticed. Therefore, it feels prudent to warn you, in the future, I intend to visit your summer fate stall to express my gratitude, with an appreciatively saturated sponge in my hand!



Best,

The Panda Mum.

Congratulations to...

WELL

Penelope



On Sunday 13th July, Penelope performed in 2 shows at the Berry Theatre called Newsies. she absolutely smashed it and was so brilliant in her role. She is very excited for her next show.

Well done Penelope what an amazing achievement. Thank you so much for sharing your success with us all. We are very proud of you.

Alex

We have a newly published author among us! A huge congratulations to Alex, who has had his writing published by Austin Macauley Publishers. What an amazing achievement in Primary School! Well done, Alex.

If you would like to see or even purchase Alex's book, please use the link below:

https://www.austinmacauley.com/book/lukes-adventures



Year 6



A huge congratulations to our fantastic year 6 children for the amazing performances of the production of Wonderland, the Musical this week. Their hard work paid off and they were truly awesome during each performance. A huge well done to you all, you have made us incredibly proud! A huge thank you also to all the staff involved in bringing it all together for the children – you too, are amazing.

Moneyfields Ladies FC Visit



We were excited to welcome representatives from Moneyfields Ladies FC to our recent school assembly! They shared the inspiring history of the club, highlighting how the women's team has grown and become an important part of the local football community.

The ladies team play their home games at John Jenkins, and they compete with passion and pride throughout the season. The club is keen to involve young feetball, whether you're interested in training with them, becoming a metab day.

people in the world of football, whether you're interested in training with them, becoming a match day mascot, or just cheering them on from the sidelines.

If you love football—or are just curious about how to get involved—this is a great opportunity to connect with a local team that supports and inspires girls in sport.

For more information, check out the Moneyfields Ladies FC website using the link:

https://moneyfieldsfootballclub.co.uk



Coming in September...

RE Assemblies and Workshops

During the next academic year, your child will attend some assemblies and take part in classroom workshops led by North End Baptist Church and Harbour Church. These sessions aim to help children learn about key Christian events and traditions, which are linked to our four concepts in our R.E curriculum: Belonging, Love, Community and Special. At Christmas, KS2 pupils will attend a 'Christmas Extravaganza' at St Alban's Church, and in March, EYFS and KS1 will enjoy an 'Easter Extravaganza' held in the school hall by Harbour Church.

We are also looking to build links with members of other faiths, to support a broader understanding of different religions and cultures. If you have any links to other faith communities and would be happy to support us in this, please let us know.

Please note, children are not expected or required to adopt any religious beliefs during these sessions. The purpose is educational, encouraging respectful understanding rather than religious instruction or persuasion.

Date	Event	
	North End Baptist Church	
Workshops	•	
8 th October	Year 1 – Harvest	
10 th December	Year 4 – Mary, Mother of God	
17 th	Year 6 – Christmas, the two birth narratives	
11 th March	Year 3 – The cross as a symbol	
18 th	Year 4 – Paschal Candle	
25 th	Year 5 – What does Easter mean?	
20 th May	Year 2 – People Jesus Met	
3 rd June	EYFS – Water - Precious	
Assemblies		
6 th October	Harvest	
1 st December	Advent/Christmas	
23 rd March	Easter	
	Harbour Church	
Assemblies	'Concept' themed assemblies, linked to the 4 Golden Threads	
30 th September	Belonging	
8 th December	Community	
9 th February	Love	
20 th July	Special	
Extravaganzas		
11 th December	KS2 - Christmas Extravaganza	
26 th March	EYFS & KS1 – Easter Extravaganza	

Snack-tember



Better snacking. One bite at a time.

Exciting new extra-curricular clubs for KS1 in September



We are incredibly excited to announce not one, but two new clubs for our KS1 children in September. Two fantastic opportunities for your children to make new friends whilst keeping active and having fun! Sign up is easy for both clubs via their websites as shown on the flyers below or use the links we have created for you.

Year 1 and 2 Dance Club in September (as advertised previously)

https://www.funkddance.co.uk/service-page/copnor-primary?referral=service list widget



Year 1 and 2 Multi Sports

A great new club for our KS1 children to take part in featuring a number of different sports.

Having checked out the link for the website, as we always endeavour to do before putting them in the newsletter, we spotted that Copnor's club is not currently available to book.

The website is currently being updated with clubs for September so please check back in at a later date if you do not see Copnor on the list upon first glance!

https://pompeyitc.co.uk/after-school-clubs/





Keeping our children safe online

Continuing our sharing of the informative posters from #WakeUpWednesday, National Online Safety. Please take the time to read through all the tips that will help to ensure that your children are safe online.





Wishing you all a fantastic summer! Thank you for all your support over this past year, your children have, as always, been fantastic and a pleasure to teach. We look forward to welcoming your child back into school on **Wednesday 3**rd **September**.

Matt Johnson Headteacher